
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Grapevine 
“I am the vine, you are the  branches.   

Those who abide in me and I in them bear much fruit ” John 15:5a  

A newsletter for the family and friends of the United Methodist Churches of  

Coloma-Calvary and Westfield-Faith   
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Pastor's Column 

Personally, I'm ready for March to begin. As I write this column, 

I'm listening to another forecast of icy weather. February can end 

at any time! Although I heard rumors of a couple of days in the 

40's next week, I'll believe that when it happens. I am definitely 

sick of winter. 

The thing is, there's nothing I can do about the weather, except 

move to Florida, and I'm not about to do that! So why not just sit 

back, relax, and enjoy the show? I think I'm too stubborn for my 

own good. I want change at this time of year! 

Fortunately, Spring is starting in March. Not only do the 

meteorologists claim March 1st as the first day of spring for 

record-keeping, but Spring actually begins on March 20th with the 

Vernal Equinox. Day and night will be the same length on the 

20th, and then the days will begin to grow longer, until there are 

more hours of light than dark. I can hardly wait! 

Lent goes on through March. Our times of Lenten discipline, mid-

week worship services, and a study of the Gospel of John will 

continue. During March we have a chance to look at our lives, and 

to make changes for the better. 

And Easter is coming! April 1st is Easter Day. On that day we will 

celebrate the victory God has given us over death! Jesus Christ is 

risen from the dead and all of life has changed! With that hope I 

can last through another few weeks of winter weather in 

Wisconsin. 

Peace, 

Pastor Joan 

 

 

 

Pastor Joan’s phone numbers are: office 608-296- 

2739; home 608-296- 7023.Pastor Joan is usually in 

the office from 9:00am-noon Monday through 

Thursday. She will make appointments at other 

times. 

http://www.wisconsinumc.org/content/index2.php?option=com_content&do_pdf=1&id=1223
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Imagine Wisconsin Anew  

 

Bishop Hee-Soo Jung is inviting all of us to Imagine Wisconsin Anew by being passionate about inviting new people into a 

relationship with Jesus Christ through our existing congregations and new faith communities. 

United Methodists in Wisconsin are a wonderfully diverse people seeking to live faithfully and witness to the love of God in Jesus 

Christ. Over the next few years, the United Methodists of Wisconsin are committed to exploring together what God is calling us to 

do: seeking to follow the mandate of Scripture to "bear good fruit." 

Imagine Wisconsin Anew is an effort to bear good fruit by serving new people, diverse people, young people, elderly people, all 

people. The Wisconsin cultural and demographic landscape is changing, so United Methodists need to pay careful attention to the 

culture changes where there are United Methodist congregations. We are called to invest in new communities around the Conference 

waiting for ministry to be offered; and provide direction and forming productive responses, rather than simply reacting to changes. 

Imagine Wisconsin Anew means looking at who Wisconsin United Methodists are, the choices we can make, and the opportunities 

for transformation and vital witness. 

 The Unchurched  

Why Attend Church? Why Gather Together? Why join a community of strangers? 

By Grian Hollies-Maxwell 

What is the big deal with going to church? Are all of these people just Bible-thumpers? A bunch of Jesus 

freaks? Are the buildings filled with people ready to tell you all that is wrong with you and your life? 

 

https://wisconsinumc.org/Resources/Documents/Campaigns/WisconsinAnew.pdf
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So, the question is why do people attend church? 

Well, the answer is because we desire community. Not a gathering of perfect people, but people just like you and me. People that are 

looking for answers to some of life’s questions: Why do bad things happen to good people? What does it mean to be a good person? 

Why is there so much suffering in the world? We do not claim to have all the answers, but together we can look for answers together. 

There is power in people coming together, intent on connecting 

with each other in meaningful ways and intent on learning about God. People gathering to learn about the Bible and showing others 

the Gospel and grace. 

 

 

Breakfast with the Pastor 

Pastor Joan will be in Coloma on Tuesday, March 6th 

at 8:30am for breakfast. Meet her at the Red 

Hill/Royal Cafe and share a cuppa. 

 

 

Church Finance Training 

On Saturday, March 3rd members of the Calvary 

UMC and Faith UMC Finance 

Committees are invited to join Pastor Joan at the 

Tomah UMC for training from 9:30- 

11:30am. Tamara Wims, Conference Treasurer, will 

provide a basic understanding of the Finance 

Committee's role and the best practices, and will 

also respond to any questions or concerns. 
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Mid-Week Lenten Worship 

Wednesday worship services will continue through March 

21st at 7:00pm. The services 

will be led by a round-robin of ecumenical clergy. Worship 

will be held at the Prince of Peace Lutheran Church in 

Coloma and at Faith United Methodist Church in Westfield. 

 

 

Maundy Thursday 

A special worship service will be held on Thursday, 

March 29th at 7:00pm. The service 

will be at the Presbyterian Church in Westfield. We will 

remember The Last Supper which Jesus shared with his 

disciples. 

 

 

Easter Sunrise Worship 

On April 1st, Easter Sunday, there will be a 6:30am 

worship service at Pine Lake United Methodist Camp, 

near Westfield. More details will be in the April 

newsletter. 

 

 

I want to say “Thank You” to my thoughtful and SNEAKY 

friends.  I was completely surprised by the celebration they 

planned after Sunday Service for my retirement and the big 

“65”.  The fellowship, cake and ice cream were great!  

Thanks to everyone for the cards, well wishes & gifts.                                            

                                                                       God Bless 

                                                                           Jill 

Please Note: 
I would like articles for the April 

newsletter in by March 16th so that 

the word for the Easter services will 

get to people before the end of the 

month.     Thank You  

                     Donna 
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Our eyes on Calvaryé                  Our steps by Faithé 

                                                    Those serving in the month of  

                               MARCH 2018  

 
 
    

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ushers/Cleaners 
Liturgists 

   

 

Ushers 
4 th Jill Hockerman & Jo Barus  

11 th John & Joni Wilson 

18 th Sam & Kayla Rugg 

25 th Don & Elaine Mevis 

Liturgists  

4 th Terry Johnson  

11 th Allen Ely 

18 th Jill Hockerman 

25 th Katie Showen 

 

 

 

 

     

 

  

 

 

 6th      Ed Thalacker 

13th     Yvonne Lundquist 

20th     Katie Showen 

27th      Joni Wilson 

Please contact Terry Johnson in the office 

if you wish to be on the prayer list or if 

you know someone who has a request. 

608-296-2739 

Please hold the following persons and 

ministries in thought and prayer. 

Wally King, Taylor Bustos, Robert Rosanske, 

Barb Ely, LeeAnn & David Casper, Kathy Gray, 

Peggy Quinn Joe and Pat Atkins. Victims of 

natural disasters, those who are unemployed, 

those who are separated from loved ones, 

particularly deployed military persons, people 

who need the Lord’s presence.  
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                                  March 2018 

                                Events in the Life of the Church   

  

                                         Friday is Pastor’s day off. 
 

   

    

 

   

   

   

   

   

  
 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

  
 

   

   

   

   

   

  

 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

  
 

CC – Coloma Calvary; WF – Westfield Faith; POP – Prince of Peace, Coloma      NA – Narcotics 

Anonymous;      Pastor Joan Frost     Office Phone: 608-296-2739 

 

Sunday, March 4                                        

   9:00am-CC Worship 

   9:15am-WF Sunday School 

 10:00am-CC Sunday School 

 10:30am-WF Worship 

 

Tuesday, March 6 

Breakfast with Pastor in Coloma 

  8:30  At Red Hill/Royal Café 

 

Wednesday. March 7 

9:00am-Clergy group 

3:00pm-CC Bible Study 

5:00pm-WF Bible Study 

6:00pm-WF Choir Practice 

7:00pm- Lenten Services 

              POP & WF 

 

Sunday, March 11 

 9:00am-CC Worship 

 9:15am-WF Sunday School 

10:00am-CC Sunday School 

10:30am-WF Worship 

  

Wednesday, February 14 

9:00am-Clergy group 

3:00pm-CC Bible Study 

5:00pm-WF Bible Study 

6:00pm-WF Choir Practice 

7:00pm- Lenten Services 

              POP & WF 

 

Sunday, March 18  18 

 9:00am-CC Worship 

 9:15am-WF Sunday School 

10:00am-CC Sunday School 

10:30am-WF Worship 
 

Wednesday. March 21 

9:00am-Clergy group 

3:00pm-CC Bible Study 

5:00pm-WF Bible Study 

6:00pm-WF Choir Practice 

7:00pm- Lenten Services 

              POP & WF 

 

Sunday, March 25                                        

   9:00am-CC Worship 

   9:15am-WF Sunday School 

 10:00am-CC Sunday School 

 10:30am-WF Worship 

 

Wednesday. March 28 

9:00am-Clergy group 

3:00pm-CC Bible Study 

5:00pm-WF Bible Study 

6:00pm-WF Choir Practice 

 

Thursday, March 29 

 Maundy Thurs. (to be announced) 

 
 

Web Address 

www.westfieldfaithumc.com 
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During Lent, we enter into a season of preparation, self-

reflection and repentance when we seek to literally “turn 

around” and realign our lives and focus toward God. It is a 

time to give up things as well as take on new life-giving 

practices, helping us rid ourselves of distractions and our 

own selfish desires. By doing so, we seek to live and love as 

more faithful disciples of Jesus Christ 
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